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                      Headteacher: Mrs T Allen 

Tuesday 21st September 2021 
   
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Service Road Access 
 

Following the return to school in September 2021 the decision was made that the Service Access Road 
would remain closed to pedestrians.  This decision was taken in consultation with Health and Safety 
advisors to ensure that emergency vehicle access can be granted at all times. 
 
However, both schools have listened to concerns raised by a selection of parents and will always 
respond to endeavour to support and meet the needs of families. 
 
From Wednesday 22nd September we will grant access to both schools via the Service Road so that 
families with siblings in both schools do not need to walk the perimeter of the site via Western Hill. 
 
In order for all adults and children to remain safe at all times families are reminded to stay on the 
footpath and ensure children are supervised at all times.  Children must not access the staff car park area 
located at outside of the school hall.  
 
A reminder of school drop off and collections times: 
 
Ryhope Junior School  
 
Morning - Gates open at 8.40am and close at 8.55am. 
 
Afternoon – Gates open from 3.15pm teaching time ends at 3.20pm. Children can be collected up until 
3.30pm, allowing families collecting younger siblings time to arrive at the Junior school yard.  
  
 
Ryhope Infant School Academy 
  
Morning - Gates open at 8.30am for Nursery children, 8.40am for school children and close at 8.55am. 
  
Afternoon – Gates open at 3.00pm for children coming out at 3.15pm. 
  
 
Please note that children must not arrive or be collected via the main school offices, unless in 
exceptional circumstances already agreed with the school headteacher. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Mrs T Allen 
Headteacher  
 


